

POSTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF MGL 30A S18-25

Board of Health September 8, 2016 MINUTES

Meeting called to order at 6:30 P.M.

<u>Present:</u> Chairman Gerald Picardi, Ralph Jensen, Clerk; Robert Ogilvie, Associate Member and Health Agent Tara Tradd as Recording Secretary

Office Business:

- Next Board of Health Meeting October 5, 2016
- Warrant for Approval Warrant in the amount of \$37,236.29 was approved for payment.

Walk in:

• Proposed Multi Unit Development for 430 Page Street, Bill Self present asking the Board informally about the Perc Tests that were done in 2007 and if they can still be used. The Board agreed to allow the Health Agent to go out and perform some confirmatory soil evaluations with the Engineer.

New Business:

- DPH West Nile Virus on September the DPH confirmed that mosquito pools in Avon were found positive for the West Nile Virus. So Noted.
- Health Agent Retirement On September 1, 2016 Health Agent Tradd gave her notice that she would be leaving Avon on October 7, 2016 and moving to Florida for permanent residence. The Board briefly discussed the next steps for filling the Health Agent Position.

Correspondence:

- Household Hazardous Waste Collection So Noted.
- Flu Clinic So Noted.
- 2017 Town Meeting Warrant Preparation So Noted.

Minutes:

• Minutes to be approved August 11, 2016 – approval continued to October 6, 2016.

Meeting adjourned at: 7:30 PM

ATTEST: Ralph Jensen

DATE: 10/5/2016